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Springfield, VA – Recently several of my college classmates (U.S. Naval Academy, 1965) have been carrying on an online exchange of views on education in American schools today, and how to improve it.  There were many suggested changes to the current curriculum found in most American high schools.   Everyone saw benefit in retaining STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics) courses, but there was considerable sentiment to have students also study Comparative Economics, Comparative Religion, solid literature courses, U.S. and World History, and a Civics course emphasizing the U.S Constitution.   Some argued for mandatory foreign languages and for a course in critical thinking.  Notably absent were proposals for art and music.  Another consistent theme was the requirement that all classes be taught only in English.
As a classroom teacher in American public high schools for over 25 years, my reaction was that such proposals are laudable, but have zero chance of being implemented, and probably even less than a zero chance, if there is such a possibility.   Public schools in the U.S. have been on a steadily downward drift for at least the past 20 years, and the negative slope is, if anything, getting steeper.  The systemic lack of rigor is appalling.  Courses have been watered down, less content is being taught, and the vast majority of students are not being intellectually challenged.
I thought you might like to know.
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